Park Advisory Commission
Workshop Minutes
April 12, 2017 ● 5:00 p.m.
Buehler Park
Members Present:  Susan Wrassman, Sue Arnold, Larry Thomas, Ken Kwantes and Andrew Meggitt
Others Present:  Floyd Jernigan, Kristy Rich, Stan Busch, Mayor Lou Magdits, Dan James, Tom Sager, Elaine Grover and Kent Bagnall.
1. Chairman Comments
· Mr. Thomas said the workshop was for advisory members only. Guests were asked to not comment or make suggestions during the workshop, although comments were taken following.
2. Buehler Park Master Plan Suggestions

· Signage – Stone sign like the Chamber of Commerce in or around the new bump out. Redo the service club sign making it bigger and put it on the main point. Other possible signs include the Sister City and a Welcome to Rolla sign. Suggestion of moving the historical marker over to the new round-a-bout.

· Parking Lot – The parking lot is on this year’s schedule for overlay. It was suggested curb and gutter be added along the parking lot.

· Restrooms – The water & sewer line would need to be replaced before new restrooms could go in. New restrooms would be put basically where the old ones were located. The new water & sewer line would run along the perimeter of the park and not be placed until the parking lot.

· Playground equipment – Place a playground on the south side of the pavilion, just to the left of the current climber. 

· Pavilion – Spruce up the pavilion. The wiring needs updated, security lighting needs to be installed, the stone base needs to be cleaned up and the pavilion needs painted.
· Fencing – Place ornamental fence around the perimeter of the park.

· Walking Trail – Install a concrete walking trail around the perimeter of the park.

· Dog Park – A 120’ x 120’ area for a dog park was marked off in the northwest corner of the park so board members could visualize where the area might be located. Ken Kwantes made motion to recommend to City Council that Kent Bagnall’s volunteer group be allowed to plan and build a Dog Park in Buehler Park. Susan Wrassman seconded. Motion carried unanimously. 

3. Adjournment: Sue Arnold made a motion to adjourn and Andrew Meggitt seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 p.m.
Kristy Rich, Recreation Manager, prepared the minutes.  






